
General Order No. 452 

IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT AND BANKRUPTCY COURT 
 

FOR THE DISTRICT OF IDAHO 
 
 

In Re: 
 
2024 HOLIDAY SCHEDULE DUE TO 
EXECUTIVE ORDER 
 
 

GENERAL ORDER NO. 452 

 

On December 19, 2024, President Joseph Biden issued an Executive Order 

declaring December 24, 2024 a federal holiday and providing for the closing of executive 

departments and agencies of the federal government on that day. 

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that due to the Executive Order, the District of Idaho 

courthouses in Boise, Pocatello, and Coeur d’ Alene will be closed on Tuesday, 

December 24, 2024 in addition to Wednesday, December 25, 2024. 

Dated this 20th day of December, 2024. 

 
 
 
___________________________    ___________________________ 
David C. Nye       Noah G. Hillen 
Chief Judge       Chief Judge 
U.S. District Court      U.S. Bankruptcy Court 
 
 
 
 
 


